August 1, 2013

IN THE MATTER OF

DENYING OBJECTIONS TO THE

LAU DITCH PROJECT AND

AUTHORIZING THE PROJECT TO PROCEED

It was moved by Commissioner Regal and seconded by Commissioner
Arndt that the Board of Ottawa County Commissioners hereby deny the
objections to the Lau Ditch Project made by Charles Ehrsham, Maxine Lentz,
Linda Schlievert, Mike and Ann Mann, John Beamer, Matthew and Regina
Brooks, Robert and Dyan Kemley, and Phil and Peggy Estes following the
objectors hearing held on July 23, 2013 at 1:30 p.m.. The Board reaffirms their
resolution number 13-22 adopted on May 23, 2013 to proceed with the Lau Ditch
project and order that the project proceed according to the schedule of
assessments that have been prepared. In addition, any trees that the property
owner may feel are of value that are scheduled to be removed for the project will
be instructed to mark them so once removed can be left on their property for their
use.

Vote on Motion: James M. Sass, yes; Jo Ellen Regal, yes; Steven M. Arndt, yes.

c: County Engineer
Soil & Water Conservation




